MEMORANDUM

TO:

Council, SSC, and AP members

FROM:

Jim H. Branson

Executive Direct

DATE:

May 11, 1987

SUBJECT: King and Tanner Crab FMP

ACTION REQUIRED

The Council's Crab Management Committee will report progress on developing the new FMP.

BACKGROUND

The Crab Management Committee will meet on Monday evening, May 18, to review the most recent draft of the new FMP for king and Tanner crab in the Bering Sea and Aleutians. They will also discuss alternative management strategies for crab and then give direction to the plan team on which ones to analyze further. The team will be working up the associated EIS/RIR analyses during the summer. The draft plan should be ready for full Council review in September.

Larry Cotter: I don't have a written report; I'll just deliver it verbally. The minutes will be typed up within a week or so and distributed at that time. The Crab Management Committee met on Monday night; the Goals and Objectives Subcommittee of that Committee met Tuesday during lunch and the Committee then reconvened Tuesday evening. The primary focus of the Committee's work at this time was to review the second draft of the FMP and to discuss various other items. I guess in summation, the FMP I think is on track. There seems to be general philosophic agreement between the State of Alaska and NMFS-NOAA that the FMP is developing in a fashion that each can live with, although there are areas where additional work, of course, needs to be done. One of those areas is goals and objectives. There's a feeling that they need to be more definitive and the approach that we've taken with that is to indeed attempt to make them more definitive. We are going to end up drafting a preamble that would then be followed by a single goal and underneath that goal would be various objectives broken down, at least at this time, in terms of categories. There would be an economic objective, then underneath the economic objective there would be various strategies that could be used to accomplish that There'd be a biological objective; an ecological objective that deals with habitat; there would be a vessel safety objective that deals with our obligations under the amendment to the Act to take into account the safety of fishermen and their vessels. And additionally, Mr. Chairman, there would be an objective in there that would deal with, we haven't named it yet, but a human interaction type of objective that speaks to the need and the desire to provide for a full and equal participation in the process. The reason I mention that is that there has been concern that has developed recently, or reared its head in any event, regarding potential discriminatory actions and that type of thing that may occur as a result of this plan, and the Committee is bending over backwards to address those concerns in a positive fashion and I think that the plan is going to ensure that those folks who have those fears will never see them realized. One item along those lines is the Committee did take a look at developing an as yet vague entity that would serve as some type of advisory committee role to the Board in the area of shellfish regulations and would take into account participation directly on that committee of non-Alaska residents as well as Alaska residents. I think that's probably it. I can go further, of course, but

Thorn Smith: Good morning, Mr. Chairman, members of the Council. My name is Thorn Smith with the North Pacific Fishing Vessel Owners' Assn. Next to me is Arne Aadland, our president. In starting off this morning, I'd like to offer our sincere congratulations to the Council for the way you've handled the groundfish issues at this meeting. We're really impressed. We've also been very impressed by the performance of the Council staff, the plan teams, folks of the National Marine Fisheries Service and ADF&G in preparing the documentation which analyzed and supported your decisions. We'd also like to emphasize that we're very pleased with the continuing opportunity that we had to participate in this process. We were continually given the data that was available; we've participated in I think five separate public meetings; we feel that the RIR developed very well. We were all in there working very hard on it and we really think that's the way the Magnuson Act process and federal fisheries management should work.

iganty (Colbert -) demis have a unitten report) i'll jaat delivat it vaskaliga. The machines will be typed up viching a veet or so and distributed at that chao. The Cuab Isnagument Committee and on Mordey sight; the Goals and Objectives Subcommittee of the Committee wet Tuesday dering lunch and the Committee the then caconvensed indesday eroning. The primary recus of the Committee's vers at this time was to rester the second doubt of the IMP and to discuss various other frame. I guess to suspection, one iMP (think is on crack. There saws in he general peliosophic agreement becween the State of Alasha and PMFE-NOAA rain the feet in developing in a fash on that each can live with, anchough there are avess where additional work, of course, needs to be done. One of those arous is goals and objectives. There's a trading that taey need to be more of agents, beached as at ands dukw saker wither sold deserted the boll of this ball of make than as a definition. We are point, to end up directing a precipile that would then so followed by a single gook and anderneath that goal woold be various objectives he was down, at least stable time, in carms of categories. There would be an accessance objective, then underneash the accepta objective there would be various stratesias that could be used to accomplish that objective. There'd be a bloudiest objective; an ecological objective that deals with habiteet there would be a vecsel attemp objective that deals with our obligacions under the orandoest to the Act to take into account the anterv of Fishermer are that vescale. And addith mall, Mr. Chekersh, blove would be an objective in these that would deal afth, we haven't erhed it vol, let arphiinasch isteraction type of objective that specks to the need and the deadys to provide (r a full and unual participation in the process. The reason T mention as a state of has been comes a that has developed recently. or leased it. head in now overt, regarding notential discriminatory actions and that eyps () thing that may occur as a result of this plant and the Committee is bending over hackwere's to address those concerns in a positive facilien and t think that the plan is guing to cramme that those falks who have there fears will never see them realized. One item along those lines is the Constitue oild take a look at developing as no yet vagne entity that would sarve as some thre of Prisory conditions followed to the board in the creatof shouldesh regresortors and would (also ancoone northelpation directly on that commistee of near-Alaaks neuidenss as well as Alasks residents. I thisk that's probably it. I can go fusther, of course, but

Thern Laith: Good meraing, Mr. Chairmer, members of the Council. My.neme is Thern Amide with the Helia Felia Fishing Vessel Gwners' Arm. Next no we have a Andland, our provides to the scapiting off this meraing, and like to offer gour aimous compratulations to the Gouesti for the way you've handled the groundlish brues at this meeting. We've really impressed. We've also been very impressed by the performance of the Council staff, the plan trans. Follow of the Potional articles and ADFAC in proportion the documentation which is dynad and approved your decisors. Te'd also live to particle the two copies that the continuity opportunity that we had appreciate the table process. It were continuity given the data that was realished to the process. It were continuity given the data that was realished to the process at that the sections we feel to the RIT developed very will. We were out in the reserving very that feel the chapter of the RIT developed very will the bases of the process and federal in the really thank that the work of process and federal interest contains many the bases and federal interest contains work.

Quite frankly, we want crab management to work in the same way. materials were handed out to you yesterday which I regret I was unable to get to you earlier. Given the seriousness and sensitivity of these crab issues I had set out a period of two weeks during lunch hour to work with our people in Seattle, draft some comments and deliver them in time for you to read them before the Council meeting and quite frankly I had planned to spend a week on the road coming to see you individually so that we could discuss these things so you can better understand our point of view and our efforts to reach a compromise with respect to crab management. I hope that you've had the opportunity to read the materials which I think were not passed out to you until yesterday. They include a set of suggested modifications to the current FMP which we think are necessary from our point of view to assure that our interests will be looked after in the management process. Several pages from the newsletter in which we set out our position last October on crab management, a letter of April 20 to Bob McVey suggesting that the Tanner crab FMP be kept in place until we have developed a final FMP for king and Tanner crab, and then some documentation on the closure of the opilio fishery issue which has been an issue over the last few days. I would like to emphasize that we do have a broad spectrum of fisheries interests in Seattle which are very much concerned with crab management. If you'll look at the signature pages on our letter of April 20 you'll see, of course, Arne Aadland, our president who is a professional crab fisherman and has worked up here since 1962, Wally Pereyra, our vice president who heads up a large joint venture operation; many of the vessels in his fleet are the usual combination boats which can engage in both crab fishing and trawling; the same is true of Northern Deep Sea Fisheries, Westward Trawlers, Mid-Water Trawlers, Marine Resources, various joint venture operations. Konrad Uri, who is not with us, the Highliners Association and also heads the president of Trans-Pacific's crab division. We have the longliners on board along with the factory trawlers, people like Sam Hjelle of Glacier Fish and Terry Baker of Arctic Alaska Seafoods, who in your mind may be more associated with the factory trawlers group, in fact own crab boats which are members of our I think we've made it clear and reiterate that we really favor exclusive federal management of the crab resource off Alaska, however our board has indicated its willingness to work hard to develop a cooperative management arrangement. In that light we have gone over this most recent draft of the FMP at length and at our meeting last Wednesday we developed the comments that we have before you and we're here today to ask you to help get these implemented or placed in the FMP which is now being drafted. If we can do that we think that we at least have a fighting chance of convincing a reasonable spectrum of folks in Seattle that we should go ahead with this attempt at cooperative management.

I'd like to very briefly run through them with you in case you haven't had a chance to review them. Naturally, we want a plan and everyone's agreed that we're going to have one. We want a plan which essentially will be a plan and will guide management in a predictable manner so that we know how to plan our businesses. You're aware that we prefer that the plan include the Gulf of Alaska; we're aware that the Council has voted not to do that, but we're still very much concerned that there be an adequate expression of federal management policy in the Gulf; we work there; we were obliged at one time to bring a lawsuit to protect our interests. With respect to categories of management measures, our people looked long and hard at the various measures which will be utilized to manage the crab fisheries. At a minimum, we'd like to have

Quite Frankly, we want ough more eacht oc worn in the Suce way, materials acce handed out to you prescribe which I repret I as uprbleers go. to you earling, Civen the periousness and seasifyity of these crab issued i had not out a perfod of two weeks during humb bloom to work with our people in Seattly, diard some comments and deliver them in theorfor you to read them before the council measire and quite rankly is hed placed to spend a week or the read coming to see you individually to that we could discuss these thinks so you can better underrised our point of view and our efforts to reach a compromise with respect to trab marrowners. hope that you've had the opportunder to read the materials which I chink were not bassed out to you until yesterday. They include a set of suggested modifications to the current FMP which to think are recessary from our reduct of view to coaure that our interests will be icobed after in the setteyement process. Seretzi pages from the newdotter in which we set out our position last October on ereb management, a latter of April 20 to Bob McVey suggesting that the Tanser erab PMT be kept in place until we have developed a final Phi for bing and Tomer crab, and oben some dicumentation on the clusure of the opilia fishery issue. which and been in issue over the last few da s. I would like to enthan an chat we do bows a broad apoctrum of fisheries toderasts to technike which are very much do corred arch crab maingement. If you'll look so the afprantice pages to our letter of April 20 you! it seed of course, Arne Asdiand, our provident the is a professional crab fishermon to bee worked up here sides 1962; tally fereyra, car vice president who heads up a large joint venture operation; early of the vessels in his fleet are the usual combination hosts which can engage in both oracle fishing and that ing; the sette its true of Northern Deep Not Fisheries, Mantuard the wieter, Mid-Woter Trowlets, Latter Percurcas Nardous feint venture operations. Kantel Urf, who is not with may is the precident of the Highliners Association and also beader Trans-faction's grob division. We have the languiness on board along with the factory (nowlers, prople like Sam Hjella of Clacier Mach and Forry Baker of Arctic Alasko Senfonds, who in your mind may be more speciated with the factory travieus group, in sect own errb boots which are members of our sespondanton. I minim we've sade it clear one selegante that we really favor exclusive faderal concepnent of the clab resource off abais, however our beard has indicated its willingness to work and to estatop naregement attendement. In that light we have note one this most recent draft of the thit as foundbrand our our esecing last Wednagday we devalored tha comment that we have before you and we're hare tiday to ash you so help get those implemented on placed in the PTP which in help drafted. If we can do that we think that we so least have a dighers, chance of convincing a ceasonable spectrum of folks in Scartle that we should go show with this actempt at cooperative comments

I'd like to very briefly res chrough chem with you in case jou haven't had a chance to review them. Naturally, we note a plan and everyone's agreed that we're going to have see. We want a plan which essentially will be a pier and will guide management in a predictable ment of that we know how to plan our bushesses. You're sware that the opened to the plan include the Gulf of Alaska; we're aware that the conactle we can eat to do that, but we're additivery much corresped that theme has an adequate expression of federal management policy in the Gulf; we work there; we're obliged at one time are bring a lower to prove our interests. With respect to extegrates of management measures, our people looked long and hard at the scrious measures which will be outliked to management we such a looked long and hard at the scrious measures which will be outliked to manage the outliked to management we such as a stailman, we'd life to have

these measures frameworked by the Council so that we have some idea as to where our management is going to go. We'd like the frameworking criteria to be as specific as possible, and we would like to have these frameworked management measures to give us a theme, a model, a formula, obviously something short of mathematical certainty, but something that will enable us to come up with hypotheticals and have some reasonably good ideas as to what management decisions will be made, which of course would affect our business. The draft FMP states that management of course will be consistent with the Magnuson Act and other federal law. We want to make sure that we also conform with the standards of the Executive Order 12291 and federal regulation. Specifically, we want to be sure that the measures adopted will be cost beneficial, and that the least burdensome alternatives on industry will be selected when we have to solve a problem. One issue which is perhaps a little more difficult to understand unless you've been involved in the technical documentation aspect of this, is our request for some documentation of the measures presented to the Board. There are a variety of reasons why we think we need some of this documentation. First of all, in order for us to participate meaningfully as industry representatives in the Board process, we need to have some idea as to what the problems are, what the alternative resolutions to the problems might be, and under federal standards of course, we need to know which ones are cost beneficial, what the biological and socioeconomic impacts are, and I think those of you who have worked with the Board have had the experience of receiving a very large number of proposals This one happens to be last year's finfish proposals, I think which come in. there were 693 specific changes to the regulations proposed. Many of them are justified by a single line of justification. That doesn't give us an awful lot of meat to get into in trying to discuss these things rationally with the I want to rush ahead, though, to say that we're not suggesting by any means that anybody try to sit down and write EA/RIRs on 693 different propositions. My experience in working with these packages is that often 95% of the issues raised are of no concern whatsoever to out-of-state fishermen or that in fact they're beneficial to us because they're legitimate conservation issues and so forth, so most of these things are not going to need any sort of analysis as far as we're concerned. The other beneficial aspect of this is that usually you can, say you had 20 of these things left over that we were concerned about, they often will be focussing on a small number of generic People tend to respond to the same problems; you get 10 or 15 individuals responding to that problem. I think we could probably select out a small number of generic issues which we would like to have some EA/RIR analysis on. We do not think that this would need to affect the Board in its workload or its processes in terms of delaying the process significantly. think there are adequate resources available within the Council, NMFS in Juneau, NWAFC, and ADF&G to provide us with a certain amount of this analysis. We think that this would not only be in the best interest of the industry but would also serve the Board which would have some assurance that it had created a record which would be adequate to survive federal review, and of course it would protect the Board's action if anyone should decide to take them to Court. All in all, we think this approach would be the best for all of us and I should add that in making a determination as to whether an action comported with the FMP and federal law, the NOAA office of General Counsel and the managers at NOAA would have this sort of record to do the same of kind of analysis that we do with our regular fishery management actions under the Magnuson Act. We would like the responsibility for documentation supporting be the Alaska these actions to spread out among

of Fish & Game, NMFS-NOAA, and the Council staff, if possible. make sure that nobody got an incredible workload dumped on them and it would assure us that there would be adequate peer review. The draft FMP provides for attendance and participation of a NMFS and Council staff member at Board meetings. We think it would probably be a good idea for some member of the NOAA Office of General Counsel to attend as well since they'll be involved in the subsequent analysis for consistency. We would like to have an opportunity to appeal issues as they came up as necessary directly to the Secretary of Commerce or his representative in Juneau. Our concerns are two: all, timing. Some of these happen fast and we need to be able to get the field process underway. Second, we feel that the federal authorities are the ones that are most accustomed to analyzing actions under federal standards. Again, we don't think this would affect the Board process much. conceivable to us that it might be necessary to ask for these public submissions a little earlier if some time was need for analysis or for us to help with selecting those issues that might require analysis. We would hope that the Board deliberations on crab that are of concern to non-residents could be addressed within a relatively fixed and predictable time period and I understand the Board is doing pretty well on that these days. And we'd hope that the decisions that were made during that period of time wouldn't be subject to change at a later time and a later town as the Board moves.

We put a lot of work into this. There was a lot of argumentation, it took a fair amount of convincing, and so forth. We're hopeful that if these safeguards can be incorporated into this draft that we will be successful in essentially selling it in Seattle. The Crab Committee was not prepared to go along with us on all of these; I hope the Council will recommend to the Committee that they be incorporated into the draft at this time so that we can continue this process. It appeared to me that after our meeting last Wednesday that we're at a fork in the road here. We want to stay on board and the best way to assure that is to adopt these measures. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Perhaps Arne or Rudy Peterson would like to say something at this point.

Larry Cotter: Mr. Chairman, may I ask one question? Thorn, you were talking about the fork in the road and you made a comment about staying onboard, you hope to be able to. Do I interpret that to mean that in the event that the Council doesn't adopt your recommendations and recommend to the Committee that they adopt these recommendations, that your organization might cease to participate in the Crab Management Committee?

Thorn Smith: Not at all, and if you understood that, you were wrong. We're going to hang in there and make the best of this. There are a lot of folks that I think it'll be a lot easier to have working with us if we can achieve these things, Larry, and we're very sincere in saying that.

Arne Aadland: Mr Chairman, and members of the Committee, I'd like to make a couple of brief comments. Last Council meeting I mentioned that Dr. Reeves has been actively looking at the legal size of king crab in the Bering Sea. His finding has not been finished at this date, but there are certain factors of the findings that will not change and for biological reason, you could go down to a 5" king crab, perhaps when the findings will be done by the end of the month we will be able to appeal to the Board of Fish & Game and perhaps go to maybe a 6" king crab to go together with the 6" brown crab that is

of Fich & Game, EFFS-NOAA, and the Council staff, if possible. That would make sure that achedy get as incredible workload dusped on them and in yould assure us that there would be sucquere peer review. The dreft FM: provides for actes caree and perstelled of a NWFS and Council staff nember of Board meetings. He think it would probably by a good idea for some member of the MOVA Office of Glassot Consel to attend as well since they'the involved in the cobsequent and lytis der consistency. We would like to have so opportudit to appeal issues as the case up as pecessary directly to the Secretary of Commerce of his representative in Juneau. Our corcerve are two: First of all, timing. Some of tiese happen fast and we need so be telle to get the field process underway. Second, we feel that the feastal authorities are the ones that are most accustomed to englyzing sorious under dedaral standards. Ageta, we don't which this world affect the soabt process much. It's conceivable to us that it signs be necessary to ush for these couling submissions a little cartier if some time was need for analysis or for us to help with selecting these issues that might require assigns. We would hope that the Beard deliberations on crab thee are of concern to non-residente could be addressed within a relatively fixed and prodictable time period and I understand the Board is doing practy well on that them days. And we'd hope that the decisions that were made during that period of time wouldn't be subject to allure at a later time and a later town as the found movee.

We put a lot of work into rivis. Gere was allot of argumentation, it took a fair amount of corrivating, and so forth. We're hopeful that if these safeguards can be incorporated into this dract that the action we all be successful in asentially selling it in Seattle. The drab consittee was not prepared to go along with us on all of these; thope the Commit will recommend to the Committee that they be incorporated into the draft as this time so that we can continue this products. It appeared to me that this products. It appeared to me that the our setting last we do we are that the first part of the following that the setting last thought that way co at more that is to adopt these measures. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Perhaps hime of Redy leterson we delike the ray a medaling of this coint.

Lerry Cotter; Mr. Chairmen, may I ask one question? If who, you were talking about the fork in the road and you made a come at about receiving aboutd, you keep to be able to. No I incorpret that to meen that in the event that the the Council Joesn's adopt your recommendations and recommend to the Committee that they adopt there recommendations, that your organization might cease to participate in the Coub Fanagement Committee?

shorn smith: Not at all, and if you understood that, you'vere urong. Selve gains to beng in the last at the best of thus. There are a lot of follow that a taink it! I be a lot tasier to have working with us in we can achieve those totage, tarry, a divelve yery sincere in anying that.

Arre Andland: Mr Chattens, and members of the Constitue, I'd 1'to to make a couple of brich occments. Lagar Council receing 1 membered that Dr. Poevas has been actival, locling at the legal size of sung crab in the Berin, factoring sing not been finished at thir date, but where sie certain factors of the findings that will not relate are not been discussed as all the finding that with the configuration the sinding with the done by the order the the rath we will be able to appeal to the Board of Fish & Came and perhaps to maybe a bit of a cagether with the brown crab what is

currently being harvested in the Aleutian Islands. In regards to the closure of the Tanner, we had a meeting Tuesday morning here. We've had conference calls between myself and some of the others, Dr. Reeves and Dr. Otto in Kodiak. There seems to me that Dr. Reeves at this point is recommending the possibility of an additional 20 million pounds of opilio that could be harvested in the Bering Sea in 1987. The State on Tuesday, as you know, announced the closure of the opilio at the end of this month with a recommendation that exploratory fishing would go on west of 178° and north of 60°30' latitude north. This is relatively a new area; there isn't a lot of acreage up there and for a 100 boats this seems a little bit far fetched. Now, as you all know, in 1985 we started the opilio season in the Bering Sea on November 1; we fished 'til December 31, continued fishing again after January 15 and finished the season on August 24 with 103 million pounds. This year at this point we're at approximately 65 or 67 million pounds as of Sunday and it looks to me like we'll end up with about 75 million pounds when the May 31 closure comes in and what we find up above is anybody s guess at this point in time. It's just very hard for me to understand, and some of the members of our group, that we have to take 75% or less of what we took last year when it appears that we're fishing that season in half the time. is approximately 10 or 12 more boats in 1987 than in 1986, but the landings at this point are about half which indicates to me that the fish has got to be The size on the opilio is holding up, the CPUE has to be very high in order for us to achieve that kind of fishing in that short a time.

Rudy Petersen: Mr. Chairman, as a member of the Committee I'm familiar with what the interaction is. I think the resident and non-resident, so-called, issue is much overly played. I think that basically what I hear is that there's concern for the different concept of management and just what should be done as far as how the resource is managed. I think that is the basic issue that concerns many of the fishermen, Mr. Chairman.

John Winther: Arne, I'd like to ask this question and set me straight if I'm right or wrong. This year when the opilio fisheries got started I'd heard that where the good fishing was last that there wasn't much there this year. That they basically started their fisheries this year on the northern part of the area where they ended up last year because there wasn't crab where they caught most of them last year. Is that true?

Arne Aadland: From my understanding, John, I haven't been up there too much this winter, but from my understanding there was a fairly heavy concentration of fishing around 168° southeast of St. George and approximately 57°N. The fleet are like sheep I guess you might call it, wherever they see the first boat they dump the boats and take the chance. By the time I got up there around the 20th of March there was no vessels in that area. We fished in that area until we had three trips in that area, very good fishing, I believe probably half of the quota was taken below 58° was taken out of the southeast area, which included west of 168°, through up to St. George and St. Paul.

<u>John Winther:</u> My understanding was that the fishing was in the northern part of that area whereas the year before some of it took place quite a bit further south.

Arne Aadland: Well, in the northern part, John, I think where you're talking to, is probably ten to twenty miles further north, a little bit shallower. When we first started opilio fishing we used to fish opilios in the 38 to 55-58 fathom range. Last year because of starting November 1 whereas in prior years we had started Bering Sea Tanner, Aleutian Island, Kodiak Tanner on the 15th of January, went on the bairdi first and got into the opilio in February or March, I believe the crab had a chance to walk up in shallower water, but starting November 1 the year before we started fishing in 68 to 75 fathoms and continued fishing there so the opilio last year didn't have a chance to walk up that hill a little bit onto the shallower ground.

John Harville: Mr. Chairman, I want to come back to the material we were I know it is appropriately addressed to the chairman of the Crab We just heard a report from the Committee that they're working hard on many of the issues that are identified here. I think I heard the Chairman say it was particular intent to make certain that appropriate relationships between various users would be maintained, equity would be maintained. Of course whether they say that or not, they have to because it's a National Standard that anything we do has to avoid discrimination. to go back to what Rudy just said, that any real differences that exist probably have to do with differences in philosophies of how you manage the Sometimes they get manufactured into differences that appear to be regional for one reason or another. Mr. Chairman, it just seems to be that since we've designated a committee to do this, and since the committee chairman has indicated that they're actively working on it, it would be premature for us to do anything but just let the committee go on with its work. It's useful to have this material brought before us, but that's why we set up committees and I think we should give them a chance to do their full deliberation and come come back to us with a report.

Arni Thomson: You might characterize our association, in distinction to the previous comments, as being an association that represents all fixed gear boats that are committed to pot fishing for crab. There's 65 boats in our Association and this issue of residency and non-residency seems to keep popping up, but basically our association is comprised of non-residents although we've got 15 boats in the association now that are Alaskan residents. Just a couple of comments about the plan as it's developing that I see as very positive. First would be that this plan encompasses not only the Tanner crab fisheries but the king crab fisheries. The State of Alaska has been effectively managing those fisheries, as I understand it, since 1959. crab they've been managing that without an FMP ever since '59. been repeated efforts to develop an FMP for king crab and I think that we're really moving in the right direction. I also think it's positive that both fisheries can be encompassed in one plan, that this holds a potential for simplifying management. We view the previous Tanner crab plan as being outmoded and another point that we favor very strongly is that encompassing the Bering Sea and Aleutian Islands while excluding the Gulf of Alaska. are a lot of resident fishermen that fish the Peninsula and Kodiak areas and the Bering Sea/Aleutian Islands complex as kind we recognize geographic/political/ social entity, so to speak. In regards to safeguards for non-residents, as a member of the Crab Committee I see some very positive safeguards developing, for both inseason adjustments and appeal system and also for preseason regulatory proposals that come before the Board of Fisheries. It's developing that way -- a defined system of appeals that will

Anno Asslend: boil, in the norther pace, dead, I whink where you're alidicate, in it what we in the cere of twenty makes further north, a little bit shellower. When we thuse started onlike tishing we used to fish opilies in the 38 to 55-10 fathom range. Last year seconds a starting hovember 1 whereas in prior years we had tered bering See James, Aleutica Island, dodiak Vanner on the 75th of January, wend on the beindi first and get note the opility in Bebruary of January, i believe the bad character of the starting for an the starting starting for makes, but a continued fixed in there so the opility last year didn't have a chance to well up the thill a little bit once the shallower grand.

onthe Borrille: Sr. Cadaman, I went to down back to the material we were salven. I know it in appropriately addressed to the chalamer of the Grab Committenes. We just heard a capert from the Committee that they're work or issof or many of the issues that are identified here. I think I beard one Chairma say it was perutoular intent to make certain that appropriate relationships between vertors users would be mean similar equity would be swintedmed. Or newer thanhen they say than brut, they have to because it's a Matieral Standard that contribute we dechas to sveid discrimination. I'd like re go hich we while Endy just said. that any real differences that exist prolably have to do with differences in philocophics of how you achage the erabe. Somerimes they get manniscoured into differences that, appear to be represed for one ruse a or another. Mr. Charless, it just seems to be that since we've designated a committee to do this, and since the longither chairmen han indiceed there they're actively verking or it, it would be creases for so o, estimate the classical back that the constitue of or with the word. This asolut to take this reteried brought before us, het (that's why we set up develocees and I ablink we should give them a chance to do their full deliberation alle come come back to ve with a report.

and Tawasch: You eight characterine our asceration, it distinction to the previous comments, on being an association that represents all G of good boots that are omeditred to pot idabias for cook. There's 65 boats in our Association and this Assoc of residency and con-residency some to keep popping to, but backerily our association is comparisod of scorrest dense. although solve put 15 board in the a sociation and that are altable residence. decria couple of desaents (bout the pion as fold developing That I set as very postive. Frince would be than this plan encompases cut only the langer exch fisherian but the king coab libberies. The Stot of Alaska has been erfacultely acmegine there fisheries, on 1 motorsend it, since 1959. They crab therive to a managing that a tibout of FPP ever since this make been a meated efforts to develop an FMP for blug erab and I think that we rereadly moving in the right direction. I also chink it's positive that both risheries can be encompassed in one plan, that this helde a potential for simplifying moneyearer. We whow the provious Tames crab plen as calmy outs dod and another point has we fever very strongly is that acceptageing the Merine Lea and Aboution Islands while excluding the Golf of Alaska. These age a lot of realther Hisberner that Hab the Perinsula and Jodish areas and we recomment the Bering Sca/Abdusion Talands complex us kind of a sengraph coppositionally similar entity, so to speak. In regards to selvinuside Nor measure was a maniber of the Crab Collect I see for ever year to sareguards developing, for both inseason odjustments and oppeal spatem and alice for presentational regularing proposits that come infore the found of Fisheries. It's developing that was -- a defined system of appeals that with

clearly address Magnuson Act standards. Another very positive thing about the new plan as it's developing is that there is probably going to be an ad hoc industry advisory group which we're rather enthusiastic about as it could provide input to the Board of Fisheries on regulations, inseason adjustments, so I think there's a very positive side to a lot of the things that are coming out of this new plan and I'm hopeful that it will continue to roll along.

Council Discussion/Action

Larry Cotter: Mr. Chairman, I did neglect to make a couple of comments, and I'll wrap it up rapidly. There have been suggestions that we ought to take a look at alternative management strategies for crab and we are doing that. Not "we" necessarily, but the plan team. The schedule that we're following now is that the plan team will be getting together some time in early June and at that meeting they will then begin to review the draft FMP for their comments as well. They'll take up the subject of alternative management strategies, begin to identify the range and scope of the various alternatives, identify a time line in which they can perform the necessary analysis to allow the Council or Board to make a decision whether to modify the management approach. Some of those analysis will probably take a fair amount of time and we may not have the benefit of them for perhaps a year or so. Others, hopefully, could be accomplished in a much shorter time period which would allow us to be prepared to put before the Council at the September meeting a first draft of the FMP at that point in time. So, I think we're on schedule; we may even be ahead of schedule and we ought to have our first major work completed in time for the September Council meeting.

Chairman Campbell: All right, I guess we're on track, taking John's comment as the Council position.

Don Collinsworth: Mr. Chairman, I'd just like to make a couple of remarks. The State of Alaska does not have an interest to acquire adverse possession of We will do it if the Council and the federal this management obligation. government and industry wants us to do it. We are faced with the same kind of problems that this Council faced with in terms of staff limitations and dollars to conduct our management and regulatory programs. The Board budget has been cut; they are going to have fewer days in which they can meet. The budget for my agency has been cut very drastically over the last couple of years, and to assume this obligation we are going to have to put dollars into the program and that means it's going to require some reallocation of effort. This Council is faced with an obligation to deal apparently with the halibut issue and we've discussed that a length and have pointed out that by acquiring that obligation the Council is going to need more staff time and maybe require another day meeting. For the State to accept the delegation of authority to manage and regulate crab, we're talking about an obligation that's going to be every bit as expensive, if not more so, because of the interest in that fishery and the intensity under which that fishery is managed. So, it's not without cost that the State would be accepting this delegation. And, while we still stand ready to do so, we want to do so in a way that is consistent with the desires of the Council. We also in accepting the obligation, we don't want to accept a process that is going to be extraordinarily costly to us and to be obligated to prepare extensive justifications and research and analysis and, EAs, RIRs, and hold to even perhaps a higher standard of performance than the Council, but it's probably not a situation we can just afford. I think clearly correct approach Non scanderds. And her very positive thing shout the new time so it's developing is that there is probably going to be an a hoc industry advisory group which we're causer enthusiastic about as it could novide input to the feart of fisheries on regulations, inseason adjustments, so I think that is a very positive side to a lot of the thinks that are cosing out of the new plan and I'm neverful that it will consists to relately.

(council Discussion/eccion

turn; Cortin Gr. Chairman. I dia medicat to make thought of comments, a di I'll wrap "" up swpidly. There have been suggestions that we could to take a look at alconactive managers at stantagion for each and we are soing that. Mat "we" processority but the pictores. This schedule that we relfolizeday now is that the stan tesm will be cettley together nome cime in early case and or that sceting thes will then beath to review that draft FMB for their comments as well. The 'H toke up the subject of alternative canagement strategies, begin to identify the wave and scope of the various alternatives, identify a that thine in which they can perform the recessary analysis to allow the Council or beard to make a decision whether to modify the manescence approach. Some of chose unally it will probably take a fair amount of time and we arm not days the benefit of them for perhaps a year or so. Others, hopefull, could be accomplished in a much shorter time pariod which would allow us to be To shared to one injure the Council at the September meeting a link droft of the FaP it that point in time. So, I think weite on Schedule; we say even bu shead of seculable and we aught to have our first arior work completed in the or the Septerber Council meating.

Chairman (augmeth): All right, I guess we're on treet, takin John's en sent the Council position.

Don Calliswarch: ar. Chairman, i'd just like to make a couple of remarks. The Sector of Eleska does not laye to inverced to adquire adverse possission of this same energy obligation. We will do it in the Conneil and the federal ; overnment and industry wates us to do it. We are faced with the same kind of problems that this Council Gaess with in terms of estal lisitations and dollers to conduct our manegement and regulatory programs. The board budget has been dust they are going to have fewer days in which they can rectal the budget for my egency has been our very drastically over the last couple of poors, and to achume this obligation we tre going to have to pur dollars into the progress and that means it is going to require sees that the thought n of affort. Ents Contail is freed with the colination to deal apparently which the lathbur icage and we've discussed that a length and have pointed out that ty acquiring that oblication the Concil is joing to need more staff time and maybe require another doe seemging, there the Grate to accept the cologables of authority to samage and regulate erap, we're talking about an obligation that's gaing to be every bid as expensive, is not note to, because of the interest in that Fishery and the informity under which that lishery is managed. So, it's not without cost that the State vould be accepting tors or agation. And while we still stand ready to do so, we want to do so in a way that is consistent with the desires of the Gondoni, we also in accepting the blighties, we don't wont to accept a process that is going to be extraordinally costly to us and to be obligated to breake entensive justifications and research and analysis. and, EAS, Files, and held to even perhaps a sigher considerd of perform roe than the Council, int it's probably not a shauation we can just offerd. I think

that there does need to be accountability, there does need to be a record, and there does need to be justification for the actions taken, but I think, again, that that has to be reasonable in those terms. So, I just want to make it clear; we have a lot of financial obligations and if we assume another it's going to impact our program and while we still stand at this point willing to do that, it obviously is going to have to be subject to the fact that we're going to have to look at a document and make a determination whether we can afford to accept the obligation.

No other discussion or action.